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Minutes of Sunrise Elementary Community Council Meeting 

Meeting Date: February 15th, 2019 

Meeting Held in the Library 

  

 

Meeting called to order by Heidi Kesler 

 

Attendance  

Members in Attendance:  Derek Beer, Heidi Kesler, Lindsey Black,           

Katie Brinck, Laura Chatterton, Susan Ashcroft, Jana Atkinson   

Members not in Attendance: LeeAnn Wheeler, Stefani Thatcher,               

Tifanie Findlay 

 

  

Adoption of Documents 

 Approval of Minutes 

   Lindsey Black moved to approve the January 2019 minutes 

  Susan Ashcroft seconded the motion 

  All in Favor 

 

Follow Up 

   Safe Walking Plan 

 Katie Brinck talked with City officials and was unable to get 

 permission to paint  the corners red so parents might stop 

 parking there to pick up their children. She talked with Doug 

 Peterson who then talked with Craig Giles.  

  It was decided that an appointment will be made with Craig Giles 

 and a few council members will attend to talk with him about this 

 issue.   

 Other ideas; remind parents in the newsletter, inform the  kids.  
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New Business 

 Trust Land Funds  

  On March 21st at 9:00 am council members will be meeting on the  

  new stage to plan the trust lands budget for next year.   

  Some of the items to consider: Professional development (sending  

  teachers to conferences), Technology (each grade could really use  

  two chrome labs and 1st grade ipads need replacing).  

  Also, something to keep in mind while planning; because the district  

  helps some with aide salaries, when considering next year’s budget,  

  moneys for salaries could be lessened compared to this year’s.   

 

 Volunteer needed for DLI Lottery 

  Lindsey Black volunteered to attend the DLI Lottery that will be held  

  at the Legacy Campus, in the board room at 11:00 am 

 

 Legality of Drone use After School 

  A question was brought up about the legality of the use of a drone  

  taking pictures of children leaving the school grounds.    

  Lindsey Black reported that they okayed it with the FFA.   

 

 Reports 

  Chome boxes Purchased 

  Mr. Beer reported that because salaries for aides were not as much  

  as projected, there was money to pay for chrome boxes plus   

  software for the computer lab.   

 

             Stem  

                       The STEM program is going well, with the exception of the desire to 

 increase the time that each child gets for STEM activities.  Right 

 now, prep schedules have been  modified to  allow the children 

 to go to STEM.  It would be difficult to increase that time spent 

 without taking away from the demanding curriculum.   
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 Reading Carnival 

  The annual reading carnival will be held on May 30th, everyone will  

  be participating this year.   

 

Meeting was adjourned by Heidi Kesler   

 

Next Meeting: March 21st at 9:00; on the new stage 


